
City Council – Action Request Form 

Date: May 15, 2017 

To: The City Manager 

From: Jerry Bates, Purchasing Director 

Council Action Requested: 
 
Adoption of Resolution Awarding Contract for Lockland Avenue Park Drainage Improvements 

Project. (Southwest Ward) 

Summary of Information: 

 

Bids were scheduled to be received April 12, 2017, for the Lockland Avenue Park drainage 

improvements project.  The scope of work includes the removal of the existing drainage system 

and new construction of approximately 700 LF of drainage pipe.  North Carolina General Statute 

(N.C.G.S.) 143-132(a) requires a minimum of three bids for formal construction and repair 

contracts; however fewer than three bids were offered. Therefore, as authorized by N.C.G.S. 143-

129, the project was re-advertised and bids were then opened on April 21, 2017, with only one bid 

received as follows: 

 

   City/State Total Base Bid  

 Charles D. Lowder, Inc. Winston-Salem, NC $890,285 

  

The low bidder, Charles D. Lowder, Inc., has agreed to the goals established for this project of 8% 

with minority-owned businesses and 8% with women-owned businesses.   It is recommended that 

a contract for the Lockland Avenue Park drainage improvements project be awarded to Charles D. 

Lowder, Inc., low bidder meeting specifications, in the estimated base bid amount of $890,285.  

 

M/WBE comment: See Exhibit A for complete list of businesses notified of the bid opportunity. 

 

Workplace Demographics:  See Exhibit A 

Committee Action: 

Committee  Action  

For  Against  

Remarks:  

 


